
LMS PTO MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 11, 2019 

 
Board Members in Attendance: 
-PTO President: Jen Harren 
-PTO Vice President Karen Aleshire 
-PTO Secretary: Kris Viviano 
 
Principal’s Report: 
-The band concert will be rescheduled to allow students to perform their solos.  The amount of 
chaperones has not yet been determined for Gettysburg, probably anywhere from 8-10 
chaperones are needed to keep the ratio at 8:1.  Currently looking at 3 busses.  There are 
discussions currently going on regarding the transition plan to move the 6th graders to LMS. 
There are job postings for LMS, but all openings are tentative.  All buildings will be completed 
as of April, this includes the cafeteria.  However, Mr Pomeroy has not yet decided if they will 
use this space for this current school year.  
 
-​BOE and LEAF Report: 
-Not in attendance.  Wizard’s game is Thursday the 14th.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
-$98 from the movie night, $5556 from Butterbraids, all profits go to the students, $1707 from 
school store, $2400 given to school for this years’ Gettysburg trip, and $88 given to the school 
nurse for supplies.  $2000 available for school day enrichment.  
 
President's Report: 
-$30 profit from Friendship Grams, the rest of the Friendship Grams will be donated to the 
school store.  PTO will make a $60 donation to the Unified program for their help and support 
with the Friendship Grams.  March Madness basketball game will not happen this school year, 
there is not enough space to accommodate spectators with the current bleacher seats.  PTO 
will see if support is needed for the talent show.  Would like to do something small for the 
teachers each day for Teacher Appreciation week, and a luncheon on Tuesday the 7th. 
Motion to spend up to $500 for luncheon was approved.  
 
Vice President’s Report:  
Discussed possible funding of training for Ledyard staff members on lockdown training. 
Looking to send at least one staff member along with the Ledyard police to the “Alice” training 
programs.  Also discussed possible funding for ladders for the 2nd and 3rd floors to be used 
in emergency evacuations.  
  
Chair Report: 
-School store: No issues 





 
Miscellaneous: 
-LMS families are encouraged to join the LMS PTO Facebook page, monitor Ledyard.net, and 
the LMS PTO webpage(lmsptc.weebly.com) for events and volunteer opportunities.  
-Volunteer opportunities, Teacher Appreciation, May 6-10, Tuesday the 7th lunch for teachers. 
 
Next PTO Meeting: 
 
Monday, May 13, 2019 @ 6:30PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kris Viviano 
 
 

 
 





 




